
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
March 4, 2025 
 
The Honorable Pamela Beidle 
Chair, Senate Finance Committee 
3 East Miller Office Building 
Annapolis, MD  21401-1991 
 
Re:​ Senate Bill 840 – Medicaid Management Information System – Surveillance and 
Utilization Review Subsystem – Publication of Procurement Schedule – Letter of 
Information 
 
Dear Chair Beidle and Committee Members:  
 
The Maryland Department of Health (the Department) respectfully submits this letter of 
Information for Senate Bill (SB) 840 – Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS) – 
Surveillance and Utilization Review Subsystem (SURS) – Publication of Procurement Schedule. 
 
SB 840 requires the Department to publish on its website on or before October 1, 2025 a 
schedule for the issuance of a solicitation for the procurement of a SURS subsystem for our 
MMIS system. In addition, the bill requires the Department to publish on its website at least 60 
days of notice before the issuance of the procurement.  
 
The Department notes that the solicitation for SURS is expected to be released within the next 
60-90 days. The Department will post the information regarding solicitation in the public notice 
section of its website and on eMaryland Marketplace Advantage procurement system in the 
required time frame pursuant to procurement processes.  
 
If you would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact Sarah Case-Herron, 
Director of Governmental Affairs at sarah.case-herron@maryland.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ryan B. Moran, Dr.P.H., MHSA 
Acting Secretary 
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